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A Word From The Writing Center (January 2017) 
  
WRITING TIP 
GRAMMAR: Do you frequently use “respectively” or “respective” in your manuscripts? Experts 
say don’t. “These words may usually be omitted with advantage,” according to The Elements of 
Style by Strunk and White (pg. 86). Consider how avoiding their use makes the following 
sentences more clear and direct: 

Don’t: “The control samples and the experimental samples gained by 6 ounces and 11 
ounces, respectively.”  

√ Do: “The control samples gained 6 ounces, and the experimental samples gained 11 
ounces.” 

Don’t: “Review articles are cited by the names of their respective authors.” 
√ Do: “Review articles are cited by the names of their authors.” 

  
SELECTING THE RIGHT JOURNAL 
If you’re submitting your manuscript to an unfamiliar journal, make certain that the journal is 
legitimate. Scholarly publishing has exploded with predatory journals that charge hidden 
publication fees and mislead authors about their publishing practices. For more information 
and for a listing of potential, possible, or probable predatory journals, consult Beall’s list 
(https://scholarlyoa.com/individual-journals/). For questions about selecting a journal for your 
research, contact the Writing Center (jennifer.wilson@jefferson.edu) or Dan Kipnis, Senior 
Education Services Librarian and Editor of the Jefferson Digital Commons (3-2825 or 
dan.kipnis@jefferson.edu).  
  
WRITING CAFÉ  
Open Friday January 13, 20, and 27 from 9am-11am: Writing Café is a quiet space where 
writers can gather to work on individual writing projects. It is located in room 200A of Scott 
Library. Drop in anytime and stay as long as you like. All you need to bring is your laptop (or just 
a pad of paper). 
  
For more information:  

• Contact Jen Wilson, 3-0441 or jennifer.wilson@jefferson.edu. 
• Visit the Writing Center on the web: http://www.jefferson.edu/university/teaching-

learning/writing-center.html 
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